Minutes of the Meeting of the Strategy Committee of St. Giles School Governing Body held on Tuesday 10th January 2023 at 6.00 p.m. 

Present:

Paul Thirkettle – Chair 


Kathleen Shields (Resources) - Joint Vice Chair Peter Denman




Beverley Hayllar

Warren Miller




Katherine Lewis – Head Teacher
Caroline Horgan – Deputy Head Teacher
Reshma Khan
Also Present: Callton Young (Associate), Colin Milsom (Clerk)
Apologies: Ken Morcombe (Achievement & Standards) - Joint Vice Chair
1.
Apologies and Quorum
The meeting was quorate.
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Ken Morcombe.

2.
Declaration of Pecuniary Interest 

There were no declarations regarding changes to current interests and the agenda items for this meeting.

3.
Minutes of the meeting held on the 27th September 2022 and matters arising


The minutes of the meeting held on the 27th September 2022 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the chair.   
Matters Arising

Changes to A & S dates in the autumn had been notified to the board members.

Warren Miller had been elected as the new parent governor.

The LA had recommended Jill Manson to fill the vacancy which had been agreed at the last board meeting but to date no details had been provided.   The clerk would contact Octavo.

Action 1: CM

Joint board HST meeting – This had been completed and at the last board meeting it was agreed to hold a follow up meeting.   This was an agenda item for this meeting. 

There were no other matters arising.
4.
Urgent Matters   

Approval of Q3 Financial Report – This had been sent to all board members with additional information by the school’s business manager.   Some items would be discussed in more detail at the Resources meeting later in the term but the committee noted that as a result of some small amounts of additional funding already received or expected, that the projected deficit would be £259k.   The budget did include funding for adaptation at the school house of £50k which had not been used yet.   There was also funding to pay for educational equipment replacement for pupils but in the discussions with the LA at the end of last year the school had been advised to forward the relevant invoices to the LA who would discuss funding these with the Health Authority.  The school would be doing this although the school was prepared to make a small contribution towards these costs.   This would release additional funds to help offset the deficit.   As part of the discussions with the LA, the school had been requested to prepare an additional 20 pupil funding case studies and these had been completed and provided.   These showed that there was a serious shortfall in individual funding for pupils.   The LA had acknowledged that the school had been underfunded and that additional resources would be provided however as yet no additional funds had been provided and although the LA had agreed that there should be a meeting early in this term involving the school, board members, LA and the Health Authority to discuss the funding position as yet no dates had been provided.   The LA had also indicated that the next funding allocation for 2023/2024 would reflect the true funding needs of the school but again there was no indication as to what this might be and in the past while the LA had recognised that there was a funding shortfall, they had not met the true cost but used a generic formula which did not reflect the level of need of the school’s pupils.   A date for the promised meeting was awaited.

Site Development Discussions – This had also been raised with the LA at the meeting and the school representatives had been assured that the school was now on the DfE list for replacement but no additional information was provided.

Joint SLT board meeting – It was suggested that this take place on the 6th February at a venue to be agreed and the clerk was requested to ascertain the availability of board members.

Action 2: CM

It was noted that the school had received additional funding which may have been in error and so this had been put into reserves and the LA notified.   It was agreed to remind the LA.
Q. Could the LA take this back?

A. Yes they could but they might just reduce the next funding allocation by this amount rather than ask for it to be returned.

5.
Committee agenda items for the current term
Assessment & Standards Committee 18th January - The items listed for the agenda were noted and agreed and there were no additional matters to add at this stage.   It was confirmed that there would be a Health & Safety Report for discussion.
Resources Committee 22nd March – The items listed were noted and agreed.   The clerk would be attending training on the 27th January and would feedback if there were any changes to the SFVS format for the current year.
6.
Any Other Business

Physiotherapy provision - The acting chair had written to Debbie Jones about the possible impact of changes to the reduction in the allocated hours for physiotherapists provided by the HA.   As yet there had not been a response but this might be covered in the proposed meeting between the HA, LA and school which was due at the start of this term.   The head teacher would follow this up. 

Action KL
Q. Has the restructuring had any impact yet for the school?

A. No not yet.   We have only just received a revised meeting schedule for the visits which will have on the assessments for the EHCP’s.   As there will be reduced physio hours in the school and the number of days it may have an impact on the actual physio programmes as well as communication issues with the physiotherapy service which are already beginning to manifest themselves.   There will also be some hidden costs but these were included in the letter from the acting chair.

Q. The current budget statement shows a significant resourcing gap which is increasing.   To date has there been any action by the LA?

A. No not yet.   Both the school and the LA undertook a deep dive with regard to the school’s costs and its funding and agreed that there had been a funding shortfall with insufficient funds to run the school.   There have been some small allocations of funds however the way the school has been funded for several years has not been on a formula which actually took into account the actual costs related to the school’s population and their very specific needs.

Q. Have they indicated a time frame for action?

A. Not as such.   Only that they plan to appropriately fund the school for the next year.

Q. At a previous meeting when this discussed it was agreed to write to both prospective mayoral candidates as well as the local MP.  Did this happen?

A. After the mayoral election the acting chair did write to the elected mayor and as a result there was a meeting with the head of department but there has not been any specific feedback or correspondence from the mayor.   We expect that the LA will be meeting with school representatives in the next couple of weeks as a result of the meeting held at the end of last term.

Q. Could this now be followed up with the mayor directly rather than copying a letter to the head of department to see if this elicits a direct response?

A. Yes this can be followed up.

Action KS

It was agreed that the school and board had been extremely patient with the LA, but the impact of the continual delays in actually acknowledging there was an issue and addressing it was very stressful.   There had been continuous request for financial information, budget analysis, bench marking reports, numerous requests for a selection of case studies, the last of which covered 20 of the school’s pupils, and this was having an unsettling effect on all the schools staff which could well have resulted in an increased staff turnover because of the concerns about funding and job security.   There was still no real indication of any progress and as things stood the school could run out of funds to meet its costs as it already had a deficit which was illegal and there was no way that this could be addressed though a recovery plan.

This was an abuse of the goodwill of the staff.   One example of this was the nursery provision.   While it was hailed as a success, the LA had agreed to and then cut transport provision for pupils who were given places at the nursery though the portage system even though that section requested it, because, according to the LA, these pupils were not of statutory school age and so did not need to provide transport.   As a result, staff at the school were fundraising to pay for some of the transport.   It had been initially funded from the high needs budget but this was withdrawn because pupils on the autistic spectrum attending another special school might request it as well, even though the pupils attending nursery had very specific medical needs and using public transport was not an option.   One got the impression that the LA did not value or care about the pupils who attended the school.   The pupils needed action as they were being disadvantaged by the LA through its lack of action in dealing with the funding issue.

Q. What is the general funding shortfall?

A. In 2017, when there were fewer pupils and their needs were also less, the average funded place was £42k per pupil.   The LA then tried to introduce a formula however this did not actually match the projected funding requirements for the pupils so they ignored the formula and just added on a small percentage to the existing budget even though the degree of disability and need at the school increased as the pupil population turned over and the numbers increased.   The current place vale now equates to £36 per pupil which represents a significant cut in funding.   There was a promise to increase the funding but it may well be that as the funding formula and allocation has to be discussed and agreed by the School Forum, this is where there was a blockage.

It was agreed that this continual battle for appropriate funding for the school was having a detrimental effect on staff moral and impacting on wellbeing.

Q. Does the school have any staff trained as mental health leads who are supporting staff?
A. Yes it does.   All department heads as well as the other members of the HST have received training.               
There was no other business.
7.
Publication of Minutes


It was agreed as there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Minutes, the Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the chair.

8.
Dates of future meetings

The following dates were agreed and the board would look at the possibility of how these could be conducted.   All meetings would commence at 6.00 p.m.

Spring 2023

A & S 18th January

Resources 22nd March
FGB 30th March
Summer 2023

Strategy 25th April

A & S 10th May

Resources 12th July

FGB 19th July
An additional A & S Data meeting might be held prior to the FGB meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.05 p.m.

Agreed and approved by the governors and signed by the chair of the meeting.
Date ……………………………

Chairman ………………………….. 
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